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Dear Biology Students and Parents, 
Welcome to Biology!  My name is Ms. Kelley Breeze and it is my great honor to serve as your teacher for this school year.  I have had the privilege of teaching science at Durham School of the Arts for the past year.  In addition to teaching biology at DSA I also teach Earth science.  I am a 2002 graduate of Durham School of the Arts where I concentrated in photography. I have my B.A. in pre-veterinary medicine and history from NC State University. I also have my Masters in Teaching and my MBA from NC State.

In my class, students will be engaged in many different activities, including lively discussions, creative projects, and hands-on labs and experiments.  I hope you will find it challenging, 
stimulating, and lots of fun!
I strive to be easily accessible to both students and parents.  Please feel free to talk with me about science or anything else!  The best way to contact me is through email.  

Ms. Breeze’s email address:  Kelley.Breeze@dpsnc.net 
I check my email often and will reply as soon as possible.  I also have a voice mailbox.  To leave a message, you can call the school at (919) 560-3926 and dial ext. 23472.  I don’t check my voicemail as often as my email, so please use email if you need to reach me right away.

Additionally, you can sign up to receive nightly homework reminders and class announcements (via text message) through a free service called Remind101. I will provide more information about this on a separate information letter.  Please consider this option an additional method of instant communication!

Website

My website contains copies of lecture notes, activities, and sometimes other science links or pages of interest.  Additionally, my website contains a copy of the class calendar blog, which I update daily with the night’s homework.  The address is:
breezebiology.weebly.com
Procedures

Every day, I will post a short warm-up assignment.  Students should quietly enter the room and immediately begin working on the day’s assignment.  All work done for class should be kept in the appropriate section of your notebook. After our warm-up, I might check homework or start an activity or a lecture.  All assignments should be completed neatly and carefully by the due date.   

Expectations

I expect all students to adhere to Durham School of the Arts’ rules and policies.  My classroom rules are as follows:

1. Respect each other, your teacher, and yourself.

2. Always do your best.

3. Be Prepared- Students will need to be mentally and physically ready for class each day.

4. Be Prompt- Students are expected to be in class, seated and working when the bell rings.

5. No food or electronic devices are allowed in class.

If you choose to break a rule, there will be consequences.  A first offense will result in a verbal warning.  Second offenses will result in a student conference or after-school detention.  Any further offenses will require a phone call home and the involvement of the administration.  Because I care about each of you, I will not allow you to do anything that will interfere with your success or the success of any other student in this class.
Absences

If you miss class due to an excused absence, you will have five school days to make up anything you missed.  You are responsible for finding out about your assignments and asking for any materials you might need.  Failure to make up missed work within five days will result in a lower grade for that assignment.  It is in your best interest to attend class every day!  If you need to make up a test, quiz, or a lab, it is your responsibility to come talk to me to schedule a time that will work for us both.  

Tardies

If you miss class due to an unexcused tardy, you will have 24 hours to make up any work, including tests.  Failure to make up missed work within 24 hours will result in a zero for that assignment.  Please remember, school policy states that after three tardies, the student will be written up for after school detention.
Tutoring

I will be available for tutoring on Wednesday and Friday mornings from 8:00 to 8:35 am. Keep in mind that this is not a time for me to re-teach entire topics.  To get the most out of tutoring, please come prepared with specific problems or questions.  

Test Corrections:

Students have the opportunity to earn back half their test points missed by doing test corrections in a timely fashion. Science teachers are available before or after school and during lunch for tutoring and test corrections. Students should make arrangements with their teacher.

Grading System

This class will include both honors and standard students.  Honors students will receive an extra point on their GPA at the end of the year and be expected to complete more rigorous course work.  The different components of this course will be weighted as follows:

Tests - 30% 
    
 Labs/Projects - 30%
  Classwork/Homework - 30%

Quizzes -10%

Materials

Every student must bring his or her notebook to class every day.  This notebook should be a 1.5 or 2 inch three-ring binder with loose-leaf notebook paper and pockets.  Students should have several blue or black pens and sharpened pencils.  A calculator would be useful, as well.

I look forward to working with you this year!

Best regards,

Ms. Kelley Breeze
